
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting April 27, 2021 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on April 27, 2021 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room at the Alexandria 

Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance in person were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser, 

Rusty Bradshaw, and Beth Tripp. Quorum established.  Mayor Bennett Armstrong and Attorney 

Vester Parsley were also present. The meeting commenced with a prayer by and the Pledge led by 

Attorney Parsley.   

Mayor Armstrong requested that the minutes from the March 23, 2021 meeting be reviewed.  

Alderman Lloyd Dyer made a motion to accept the minutes for March 23, 2021 as presented.  

Motion seconded by Alderman Charlie Fraser.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Black Helmet ceremony was held by the Fire Department recognizing Dale Stubblefield, Whitney 

Conger and Joel Loudermilk as Certified Fire Fighters. 

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Ross Talley discussed the extension of water to his property on Brush Creek Road, Map 22  Parcel 

017.06. Mr. Talley was advised that the property does not abut a water main and to begin the 

process he must fill out the water availability form and pay the related fee. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Water Report was presented by Mr. Jerry Warren.  The Town has been discussing water territory 

with Wilson Water Authority in reference to service on Lou Ann Snyder Property. The two 

systems are close to each other on Hearn Hill. WWAWC is requesting a master meter to feed the 

properties within their territory with water purchased from the Town of Alexandria Water 

Department.  Discussion was tabled awaiting Wilson Water Authority Board Meeting.    

Police report was presented by Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.   

Fire report was presented by Fire Chief Brian Partridge; see attachment B. 

Street report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; see attachment C.   

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment D.  Water and 

Sewer Report does not account for Depreciation Expense or Interest.  Alderman Utility Training 

was discussed.   

Engineering Report was presented by Jerry Warren. State Revolving Fund has been applied for to 

assist in the planning for radio read meters and zone meters. TDOT Route 70 expansion was 

discussed as it is in the process of being started. Disposable wipes are causing an issue in the lift 

station.  These are not disposable and can destroy the lift station.  They cannot be flushed into the 

sewer system. We have had multiple issues with them and the lift station on High Street. 

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Nothing new to report. 

Mayor report was presented by Mayor Armstrong.  Mayor Armstrong gave out the Alderman 

assignments.  Mayor Armstrong presented Tennessee Safety & Health Conference and asked to 

attend. Discussion was tabled.   

NEW BUSINESS 

Seay Church repairs to the ramp were discussed.  The Town will request bids to repair/replace the 

ramp.  



Slum Clearance/B-2 Zoning – The Town has received 5 complaints concerning the fact that there 

are people residing in Commercial Buildings and are living in slum conditions. The Board is 

referring this issue to Attorney Parsley to research the issue and send a letter to the owners of the 

property.   

Ordinance 2020-1 Updating the number of Beer Permits, amending Title 8 of the Municipal Code 

by adding four (4) Beer Permits. Alderman Fraser made a motion to pass the ordinance on first 

reading.  Motion seconded by Alderman Lynne Dickerson.  Roll Call vote. 

Dyer – Aye 

Dickerson – Aye  

Fraser – Aye 

Bradshaw – Aye 

Tripp – Aye 

Motion passed  

EPA – Expedited Settlement Agreement was presented to the Board by Mrs. Tetlow and Mr. 

Warren. The ESA was reviewed in the meeting with the EPA earlier this month. The updates to 

the MOR’s and DMR’s need to be completed to respond to the EPA. TDEC Corrective Action 

Plan is due by the end of this month.   

TDEC violations of Public Notice. The Town received a letter from TDEC stating that the Town 

did not post Public Notice for violations that occurred in the time period from 2017 through 2019.  

Industrial and Edgewood Paving – Mr. Warren will be putting this out for bid in May. 

Industrial Sign Replacement – The Town will be getting estimates on replacement of the sign on 

Industrial Street.  

OLD BUSINESS 

Discussion was held concerning holding a farmers’ market in Alexandria. Discussion tabled 

Alderman Dickerson made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Fraser seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed. 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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